
 
 

 
 

 
 

May 9, 2025 

 

Dear Resident, 

 
As you are aware, we are continuing with our site investigation, characterization and product recovery 
efforts in the Mt. Eyre neighborhood under the oversight of the Pennsylvania Department of 
Environmental Protection (DEP). As part of this important work, we installed our first recovery well at 
108 Spencer Road in March.  
 
On Tuesday evening, May 6, we received approval from the Upper Makefield Township Board of 
Supervisors to access the public right of way on Glenwood Drive. This will allow us to commence drilling 
and install three additional recovery wells between Spencer Road and Walker Road. We have obtained 
necessary permits from both Bucks County and Upper Makefield Township for the installation of both 
recovery wells. Our Recovery Well Installation Work Plan is available on our incident website 
(https://uppermakefield.incidentupdates.com). This plan includes more information and maps. 
 
Our drilling contractor, Parratt Wolff, will mobilize equipment to the area and begin work on Monday, 
May 19. The well drilling is expected to be complete by the end of the week, barring weather and other 
factors. 
 
All work will be done between the hours of 9 a.m. and 5 p.m., Monday through Saturday (if Saturday is 
necessary). Residents will see trucks and other equipment on site throughout this work and may 
experience higher-than-normal noise levels. Safety fencing and sound barriers will be installed around 
the immediate work area while equipment is on site and work is taking place. Parratt Wolff will utilize a 
vac truck to contain all drill cuttings which will be removed from the site and properly disposed of at an 
approved facility. We apologize for the inconvenience caused by added vehicle and noise activity in the 
community. 
 
We have enclosed infographics as visual resources to explain this work. 
 
If you have any additional questions, please email uppermakefieldresponse@energytransfer.com or call 

our 24/7 incident response hotline: 1-877-397-3383.  
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